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MINUTES OF A SPECIAL MEETING OF THE BOARD OF DIRECTORS OF THE 
BACA GRANDE WATER AND SANITATION DISTRICT 

A Special Meeting of the Board of Directors (referred to hereafter as “Board”) of the Baca Grande Water 
and Sanitation District (referred to hereafter as “District”) was held at the offices of the District, 

57 Baca Grant Way South, Crestone, Colorado. 
MARCH 30, 2017 at 9:00 A.M. 

The meeting was open to the public. 

ATTENDANCE  
Directors in Attendance: 
Michael Scully 
 
Lynn Drake 
 
Matthew Ghourdjian (via speakerphone; for a 
portion of the meeting) 
 
Martin Macaulay 
 
Robert Salmi  

Guests in Attendance: 
Lori Caramanian; Department of Interior 
Solicitors Office (SOL)  
 
Brian Caruso; Chief of Water Resources  
 
Ron Garcia; Baca National Wildlife Refuge 
Manager, U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service 
(USFWS),  
 
Peter Striffler; USFWS Water Resources Division 
Hydrologist 
 

Also in Attendance: 
Marcus Lock; Law of the Rockies  
JoAnn Slivka; Interim District Manager 
Justin DeBon; District Operations Manager 

District Customers: 
Marika Popovits 
Janie Thomas  
Cheryl Waschenko 
Jim Starry 
 

DISCLOSURE OF POTENTIAL CONFLICTS OF INTEREST  
Attorney Lock has discussed with the Board the requirements pursuant to Colorado law to disclose any potential 
conflicts of interest or potential breaches of fiduciary duty to the Board of Directors and to the Secretary of State. 
Any necessary conflicts were filed for applicable Directors at least 72-hours prior to the meeting.  President Scully 
noted that a quorum was present and requested members of the Board to disclose any potential conflicts of interest 
with regard to any matters scheduled for discussion at this meeting. 

ADMINISTRATIVE MATTERS 
Introductions:  
President Scully welcomed everyone to the Special Meeting and invited the attendees to introduce 
themselves and the organizations they represent. 

The community members in the audience were representing a newly formed focus group with an interest 
in water sustainability. 

Agenda: 
President Scully reviewed the proposed Agenda for the District’s Special Meeting with the Board of 
Directors. 
 














